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Message from the Head of School

This month sees the start of Black History Month and we will be planning a range of 
assemblies, lessons and activities so that our children can recognise and celebrate the 
achievements of Black individuals throughout history. Please encourage your child to enter 
the poster competition which has been shared via ClassDojo and information about it can be 
found in this newsletter.

Congratulations to Saami and Muzainah in Year 6 who were elected as Clara Grant’s first 
ever Head Boy and Girl.

It was great to see some parents attend our first Friday coffee morning but we would love 
to see more parents and carers attending. Thank you to Mr Siddique for sharing a range of 
information on how to keep your children safe online. More information can be found on: 
https://saferinternet.org.uk/guide-and-resource/parents-and-carers 

Again, this week it has been wonderful to see our school ethos being exemplified by the 
children throughout their school day. The ethos is themed on the 5Cs  which consists of: 
Care | Courtesy | Commitment | Consideration | Cooperation. 

Have a great weekend and see you next week!

Best wishes
Mr Aloum

Friday 4th October 2024

https://saferinternet.org.uk/guide-and-resource/parents-and-carers


Stars of the Week

Coffee Mornings
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N Hadia Learning 
Zone

Ishaq

RR Reyah RC Tazneem

1B Hana 1W Wazir

2Y Liyana Ahmed 2S Arisa

3J Sarah 3N Rabbi

4S Alfie 4DJ Navraj

5C Nazira 5K Zain

6A Aliyah 6B Yusuf

Our Friday coffee morning’s have now started 
and we would love to see as many parents 
and carers attending as possible. This is a 
great opportunity for parents and carers to 
come into the school to find out about 
different topics which will help support you 
with your child’s learning.

If you would like any coffee mornings  to be 
themed on a specific area of school life,  then 
do let Ms Rushnara Khan or Ms Jayshree 
Chauhan know. 

Ms Khan’s Tuesday coffee morning will 
continue as normal from 8:45.

Friday 11th October 2024
Phonics 

Friday 18th October 2024
KS2 (Years 3 - 6) Maths

These coffee morning sessions 
will take place in the 

conference room.
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Attendance

Times Tables Awards

Website:
https://claragrant.boleyntrust.org/ 

Contact:
020 7987 4564

Email:
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Regular attendance is vital to academic and social success. It ensures that children are 
always learning new skills and knowledge and have the opportunity to build strong 
relationships with their teachers and friends. Please have a look at Tower Hamlets Council 
drive to raise attendance across the borough: 
https://www.towerhamlets.gov.uk/lgnl/education_and_learning/Every-day-matters-every-
minute-counts.aspx 

Whole School Attendance 
Target: 96% +

Top 3 classes for attendance last week are:

1 6B (Mr Bartlett’s class) 98.6%

2 1W (Ms Ward’s class) 98.3%

3 6A (Ms Anthony’s class) 98%

Y6 Secondary Admission
Year 6 Parents and Carers
All the children have now completed their CATS4 banding 
assessment in school. You must apply for your child's 
secondary school by: 31st October 2024. The best way to 
apply is online by using the following link: 
https://www.eadmissions.org.uk/ 

If you need any support do read the guidance issued by 
Tower Hamlets on the following link: 
https://www.towerhamlets.gov.uk/lgnl/education_and_learni
ng/schools/school_admissions/secondary_school_admissions.
aspx 
Or you can make an appointment with Ms Rushnara Khan 
who will be able to support you.
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Contact:
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www.southernroadprimary.co
m

Email:
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m

Our Year 6 children have started their Third Space Learning online lessons, where 
they try to answer a range of maths questions with a tutor supporting them through 

their headsets. The children believe this is the future way of education!

The children requested more sports equipment and this week it has been fantastic to 
see the children creating their own games and being more active during break and 

lunchtimes with the new sports equipment.
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Term Dates


